
Charlemont Board of Health 

September 10, 2014 

 

Present: Ruth Cannavo, Rob Lingle, Douglas Telling, and Trice Hyer 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7 PM 

 

1. Reviewed and approved minutes from August 27, 2014 

2. Well permit for 2130 Rt. 2 issued by Glen Ayers 

3. Reviewed two Title V inspections and Ayer’s field notes. Attached were copies of the 

checks. 

4. Reviewed five food inspection reports 

5. MAPHCO steering committee meets on September 15, 2014 from 4:30-6:30 

6. Reviewed correspondence 

7. Received notification from DEP regarding drinking water violations. Notice posted for 

consumers. 

8. Reviewed Attorney General’s response to the Earth Removal Bylaw 

9. Received a copy of password for the FRCOG website with information on emergencies 

10. Lingle reported on a phone call from Mark Alves from Woodland Park regarding a 

homeless women reported in the area of the Park. Lingle called Jared Bellows to report it. 

11. Received notice of the September 22, 2014 All-board meeting 

12. Lingle requested volunteers for the November 1, 2014 flu clinic. Hyer and Lingle 

volunteered. Telling and Cannavo may attend. 

13. Telling reported on a ServSafe class and Chokesaver training being run by the health 

district. These are subsidized by a grant received by the district. 

14. Reviewed a water test result for Crab Apple. Passed. 

15. Signed a letter of thanks to Ron Smith for his service to the board. 

16. Reviewed a pumping report for the Hawlemont grease trap. 

17. Cannavo moved and Hyer seconded a motion to adjourn. Unanimous. 

 

Adjourned at 7:57 



Documents Reviewed 

September 10, 2014 

 

• 9/10/14 Agenda 

• Minutes from 8/27/14 

• 2 Title V reports and inspection notes and checks (39 Heath Stage Rd and 37 Shaeffer 

Way) 

• 5 Food inspection reports 

• DEP notification regarding Warfield House water 

• Earth Removal By-law and Attorney General’s comments 

• Information on FRCOG emergency website 

• All Board meeting notification 

• Water report for Crab Apple 

• Letter to Ron Smith 

• Hawlemont inspection report 


